

# DCP 415 Working Group - Meeting 05

06 February 2023 at 10:00 - Web-Conference

Attendee	Company
<b>Working Group Members</b>	
Arif Jagot [AJ]	MHHS Programme
Hazel Paterson [HP]	SPEN
Laura Quinn [LQ]	SPEN
Laurie Harman [LH]	Centrica
Peter Waymont [PW]	UKPN
Tim Porter [TP]	SSE
Tracey Dunne [TD]	ENWL
Virginia Patey [VP]	St Clements
<b>Code Administrator</b>	
Alysson Peña [AP]	ElectraLink
Craig Booth [CB] (Chair)	ElectraLink
George Kestner [GK]	ElectraLink
Mel Kendal [MK] (Technical Secretariat)	ElectraLink

## 1. Administration

- 1.1 The Working Group reviewed the “Competition Law Guidance” and “Terms of Reference”. All Working Group members agreed to be bound by the Competition Law Guidance for the duration of the meeting and agreed to the Terms of Reference.
- 1.2 An action log has been created and all updates are provided in **Appendix A**.
- 1.3 The Working Group discussed Action 01/02 and queried the origin of the action – the Chair agreed to check the previous minutes to confirm why this action was taken post-meeting.

**ACTION 05/01: The Chair to check the previous minutes to understand the origin of Action 01/02 post-meeting.**

### Consultation Q3 Follow-up Responses

1.4 The Working Group reviewed and discussed the three follow-up responses to Q3 of the Consultation.

#### 1.5 Response 1 – F&S Energy

1.6 One member stated that the MPAN cannot be retrieved from super Customer approach to billing as this has already aggregated the Customer data.

1.7 Other members agreed that it would not be possible to get this level of data.

#### 1.8 Response 2 – E.ON

1.9 The Working Group noted the response.

#### 1.10 Response 3 – Scottish Power

1.11 The Working Group noted the response and stated that there is not much support for this from other Suppliers, although it may be useful to have.

1.12 VP confirmed that they will most likely have the data needed, it just needs to be defined relatively soon.

1.13 After further discussion, it was noted that there were no disagreements within the Working Group to include the aggregated volume of each unit charge type without including the tariffs.

## 2. Purpose of the Meeting

2.1 The Chair explained that the purpose of this meeting is to review and discuss and review and finalise the draft legal text and draft Change Report and agree next steps.

## 3. Review Draft Legal Text

3.1 The Chair presented the draft legal text to the Working Group to further discuss. The document was updated live during the meeting and can be found as **Attachment 1**.

3.2 The key points can be found below:

- Gowling WLG queried whether it is correct that REP-242 and REP-002 are under the REC – although it owned by DCUSA, the Chair agreed to take an action to confirm that this is published by the REC.

#### **ACTION 05/02: The Chair to confirm whether REP-242 and REP-002 are published under the REC.**

- Amended the definitions of 'Daily Statement', 'MHHS Interface Catalogue' and 'Supercustomer DUos Report'.
- Gowling queried what the 'Total Daily Number of MSIDs' is and how is it known which is applicable? The Working Group confirmed it is applicable to the new flow, whereas the old flow will not contain it (it will have 'Settlement Class MSID Count' instead).
- It was noted that in terms of the square bracket terms, it would be best to check with Gowling whether a footnote can be added to state that this may be replaced by the final flow name. It was also mentioned that there may need to be a footer to state that the square brackets

related to MSID Counts are baselined on REC v002, and may therefore need to be changed in the future.

3.3 After review, the Working Group were happy with the draft legal text.

## 4. Review Draft Change Report

---

4.1 The Chair presented the draft Change Report to the Working Group to further discuss. The final version of the document can be found as **Attachment 2**.

4.2 The Key points can be found below:

- The Working Group updated the conclusions section with additional wording:
  - Although there was not much response, the Working Group could see the benefit to all Parties in breaking out the volumes for each DUoS Tariff ID into the unit charge components, e.g. red, amber, green.

## 5. Review of Flow Structure

---

5.1 The Chair presented the Flow Structure spreadsheet to the Working Group to further discuss. The document was updated live during the meeting and can be found as **Attachment 3**.

5.2 The key points can be found below:

- Added a line for 'Total Volume Charge for Charge Band'.
- It was noted that the difference between Charging Bands can vary between each DNO.
- Agreed to change any reference to 'Period' to 'Band'.
- Added R5 – Daily Totals:
  - Daily Total MSID Count
  - Daily Total MSID Charge
  - Daily Total Unit Volume
  - Daily Total Unit Charge
- Added under R6 – Tariff Characteristics:
  - Daily Tariff Number of MSIDs
  - Daily Tariff MSID Charge
- To make it clear, it was agreed to amend the definition within the draft legal text of 'Daily Statement' to state that it means a statement for each Settlement date and Settlement Code by distributor ID, GSP and Supplier ID, to better reflect the flow structure.

## 6. DCP 415 Work Plan

---

6.1 The Working Group reviewed the workplan for DCP 415 and agreed with the proposed dates. The updated workplan can be found as **Attachment 4**.

6.2 The workplan will be updated after each meeting.

## 7. Agenda Items for Next Meeting

---

7.1 The Working Group discussed the next steps, and the following items were captured:

1. The Secretariat to circulate the draft legal text and draft Change Report to the Working Group post-meeting for final review.
2. The Secretariat to submit the DCP 415 Change Report to the DCUSA Panel by close of play 07 February 2023.

## 8. Any Other Business

---

- 8.1 The Chair asked the group whether there were any other items of business to discuss.
- 8.2 There were no other items raised.

## 9. Date of Next Meeting

---

- 9.1 As the Working Group agreed for the Change Report to be submitted to the DCUSA Panel on 07 February 2023, it was agreed that another meeting will not be necessary.

## 10. Attachments

---

- Attachment 1\_DCP 415 Draft Legal Text
- Attachment 2\_DCP 415 Change Report
- Attachment 3\_DCP 415 REP-242 Flow Structure
- Attachment 4\_DCP 415 Work Plan

## APPENDIX A

### New and Open Actions

Action Ref.	Action	Owner	Update
01/01	Chair to discuss with the MHHS programme, the practicalities of including the flow in the DIP.	The Chair	<b>Ongoing.</b> <i>The Chair spoke with AJ – there is a consequential impact and is being picked up by the REC. AJ will update the WG via email.</i>
05/01	The Chair to check the previous minutes to understand the origin of Action 01/02 post-meeting.	The Chair	<b>Ongoing.</b>
05/02	The Chair to confirm whether REP-242 and REP-002 are published under the REC.	The Chair	<b>Ongoing.</b>

### Closed Actions

Action Ref.			Update
01/02	Chair to check with MHHS if the REP-002 flow has been baselined and what the likelihood of further changes are.	The Chair	<b>Closed.</b> <i>The design has now been signed off and baseline - any further changes will be subject to a Change Proposal.</i>
02/01	The Chair to issue communication to Supplier Contract Managers, seeking further feedback on question 3 of the consultation.	The Chair	<b>Closed.</b>

*3 responses were received on the back of the email – these were circulated to the WG prior to the meeting.*

<b>02/02</b>	AJ to check whether the programme are picking up the matter of identifying/agreeing the appropriate owners for each of the data items.	AJ	<b>Closed.</b>